NOVEMBER 2024 NEWSLETTER

Hello fellow Safarians!

Here it is November already, and we've had a rainy start!

There are a few things to mention in this month's newsletter.

<u>Board Member Photos</u> - Photos were taken of board members, and they will be posted in the lodge in mid-November.

<u>Exercise Class</u> - The exercise class in the lodge is finished for the year but will resume in March 2025. Thanks go out from members to Mary and Mike Chase for donating their efforts and time for this.

<u>Potluck</u> - We are having a potluck in the lodge on Thanksgiving Day, November 28th, at 3:00 pm. Safari will be supplying the turkey, gravy, and ham, and we ask that you bring a side dish or dessert for however many people you will be bringing. There's a sign-up sheet in the lodge, or you can call Kim Stevenson at 360-214-1483, or email kimsafari@outlook.com. Come and enjoy a dinner with friends and family without all the work!

<u>Tom's Schedule</u> – Our caretaker's days off are Tuesdays and Wednesdays, and Tom will be off on Thursdays for the remainder of the year to use his well-deserved vacation time. He will also be off during the week of December 24 through Jan. 01, 2025. Please contact the office at 360-355-9512 for any questions or needs in the park.

<u>Site Maintenance</u> – Please remember that you are responsible for maintaining your site throughout the entire year, including mowing and weeding and gutter debris buildup. Letters will be sent out for lots needing attention. Thank you to members who maintain their lots. Let's keep Safari looking great for everyone.

Winterize your site by disconnecting garden hoses, and if you are leaving for the season, shut off your main water valve.

Enjoy Sights and Events in Pacific County Locally - Get out and enjoy our peninsula!

- Cape Disappointment Take a hike up to the lighthouses and enjoy and waves at Waikiki Beach!
- Nov. 9-10: Pacific County Fiber Festival Long Beach Elementary School 10 5 pm
- Nov. 24-26: Holidays at the Beach
- Nov. 30: Small Business Saturday/Holiday Hop Shop Ilwaco
- Nov. 29-31: Peninsula Art Association Fall Studio Tour Train Depot, Long Beach

For more details, contact the Long Beach Merchant Association at 360-777-1226.

In closing, as always, we are a community at Safari, and hope each of us will look out for our neighbors and lend a helping hand if we can.

Have a wonderful Thanksgiving.

Safari Board of Directors